Office of the Governor State of Louisiana

JOHN BEL EDWARDS
GOVERNOR



P.O. Box 94004 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804-9004 (225) 342-7015 GOV.LA.GOV

June 14, 2017

VIA HAND DELIVERY

Honorable Taylor F. Barras Speaker of the House Louisiana House of Representatives Post Office Box 94062 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804-9062

RE: Veto of House Bill 126 of 2017 Regular Session

Dear Speaker Barras:

Please allow this letter to inform you that I have signed Senate Bill 43 from the 2017 Regular Session. Since this bill will become law, I have also exercised my authority to veto House Bill 126 by Representative Tony Bacala. Signing both bills would create issues in the subsections La. R.S. 13:2590 as House Bill 126 amends the very same provisions that are the subject of Senate Bill 43.

Sincerely,

John Bel Edwards

Governor

